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PROCLAMATION #2024-11 

 

To: All Sovereign Grand Inspectors General (Active & Emeritus), All Grand Inspectors 

General, All Commanders-in-Chief, All Consistories, State Grand Loyal Lady Ruler, All 

Loyal Lady Rulers, and Assemblies 
 

From: Bishop Dr. Gregory L. Brown, Illustrious Deputy for the Orient of Arkansas 
 

Date: December 26, 2024 
 

Greetings:  
 

My utmost prayer is that the Lord's favor rests on each of you and that you have had a Merry 

Christmas. As you know, we are always looking for those who can help us move in the right 

direction and advance the cause of the Scottish Rite. Additionally, we are always looking to see 

who has been putting in the work needed to do the above and beyond in the Orient. I, Bishop Dr. 

Gregory L. Brown, Illustrious Deputy for the Orient of Arkansas, hereby make known the 

official recognition of the following, EFFECTIVE DECEMBER 20, 2024: 
 

LL Brenda Barnes, No. 78 

Past State Grand Loyal Lady Ruler 
 

This recognition was approved by the Sovereign Grand Commander and I am elated to make this 

announcement. PSGLLR Barnes has a storied Masonic career that includes attending the Annual 

Session of the United Supreme Council for the past 25 years and is a direct reflection of 

“Carrying the Scottish Rite Banner.” I look forward to placing her Gold Crown on her head! 

Please help me by congratulating her for her loyalty and love for the Scottish Rite. Let’s continue 

to play an important part in “Rebuilding the Orient One Step at a Time!” If you have any 

questions or concerns, please contact me. My cell number is (870) 815-0178, and the email to 

use is ardeputy33@gmail.com.  
 

Govern Yourselves Accordingly 
 

Fraternally,  



 


